
 

1 

 

BOARD OF HEALTH 
1196 MAIN STREET 

HOLDEN, MASSACHUSETTS  01520 

 
TELEPHONE (508) 210-5542 

Facsimile (508) 829-0252 

HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

 

Town of Holden 

Board of Health Meeting – Remote Meeting 

December 15, 2020 

 

Members Present - Mr. Michael Mazloff, Michelle O’Rourke, Stella Adu-Gyamfi 

 

Others Present:  Pamela Harding – Director Planning & Development, Denise Monteiro – Recording 

Secretary    

  

Approval of Meeting Minutes October 20, 2020 & November 10, 2020 

 Michael Mazloff made a motion to approve the October 20, 2020 meeting minutes, Michelle 

seconded the motion. APPROVED 

 Michael Mazloff made a motion to approve the November 10, 2020 meeting minutes, Michelle 

seconded the motion, Stella third. APPROVED 

 

Michael Mazloff talked about the Wachusett Regional School District School Committee, they had 

invited the BOH to attend one of their meetings, and Michael agreed to go and asked the Board if they 

had anything they wanted him to bring to the meeting to let him know. Michael also talked about the 

Worcester Emergency Medical Reserve Corp which he is part of, he took a contact tracing training and 

said they are looking for more volunteers. He asked if the Alliance was doing the contact tracing for 

Holden. Pam answered yes, the state was behind so the Alliance is doing it themselves and using the 

school nurses for assistance. 

 

Pam Harding talked about EDS – A drill was held December 5, 2020 – we had a good turnout with a 

very involved CERT Team,  Emergency Preparedness Team, Fire and Police in Holden as well as Chris 

Montiverdi who has been a huge help through this. We focused on the COVID vaccine, social 

distancing, and worked on a flow chart for the gymnasium. We discussed a drive thru option but were 

not able to practice a physical drive thru due to the snow. Over all it went well. 

 

Michael Mazloff discussed Mobil – another complaint came in from a resident who went in and 

witnessed contractors working in the store and not wearing masks. Danielle made a site visit and spoke 

to the owner. 

 

Pam Harding discussed a complaint received from ABCC about Harvest Grille – They issued a warning 

due to the bartender wearing her mask around her chin and serving drinks at the bar with no Plexiglas 

installed at the bar. Danielle will follow up. There is also a cluster of COVID cases confirmed at 

InnerTite.  

 

Next Meeting January 19, 2020 at 5:30 PM 

 

Adjourned 6:00 PM 


